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The new book that we are reading in the Marlys/
d it Doris Circle is The Faith Club. It is about three
1.[ i women, a Muslim, A Christian and a Jew and their

search for understanding each other and their
A religion. I have ordered some from Amazon at a new
paper book price of §8. There are used ones
FQ T H available from Amazon at $4 +shipping, if you wish
o to purchase your own. Kindle and audio tapes are
(' L U B also available from Amazon. I would like to
personally invite all of you to our Circle meetings on
the fourth Monday of each month. We meet in the
wraeres  homes. The women of this Circle are wonderful
pemeerset - people. We wish worship, pray, and care for each

other as well as read and discuss a book. Come join
us. Glenda

Would you like to be part of a Visitation Team?

There are many members of our congregation who can no longer
make it to church for various reasons. However, one of our Methodist
traditions is to care for our members and we may be letting them
down. All it would take would be visits to their place of residence to let
them know we still care. Pastor Cheng needs our help. Anyone who
would enjoy visiting with our homebound members please contact the

church office and let us know. The visits will enrich your life.

Thursday Morning Bible Study
For more information you can call or

speak to
Joan Azevedo, 589-5509.
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Plastic water bottles

Plastic Soda bottles and aluminum cans
Plastic sports drinks bottles

Tea and coffee drinks

Juice cans and bottles (100% juice containers
need to be less than 46 ounces)

Vegetable juice (less than 16 ounces)

Glass wine coolers

Glass Beer and other malt bottles

We have been asked to remove all
caps from confainers.
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I
. COFFEE HOUR & GREETERS

| Sign up for Coffee Hour or Greeter for April or May.
Here is your opportunity to chat with your church family
as you offer them punch or coffee. Or... as they come to |
. worship on Sunday morning. A smiley face and a .
handshake can make a big difference as you greet a I
I member who you have not seen for a while. A Hmong
= couple will be there to greet you on the first Sunday of -
| each month. Come get acquainted.

XX AERRE

LOW VISION SUPPORT GROUP
FEATHER RIVER SENIOR CITIZENS ASSOCIATION
1335 MYERS ST
3RD THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH

11 AM TO NOON
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT
PAT GRAY
530-712-1144
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100% of funds raised will go to local Oroville
organizations providing hunger relief in our community.
[ Feed the People Ministries
[ Oroville Rescue Mission
[ The Salvation Army
1 The Hope Center

Sponsored by the Cooperating Christian Churches of

Oroville
First Congregational Church, First United Methodist Church, GracePoint Church,

| Jordand Crossing Ministries, Orovilles Rescue Mission, Raven Ministries, St. Paul's
Episcopal Church, St. Thomas the Apostle Catholic Church, The Hope Center,

The Salvation Army, Trinity Bible Church, and Trinity Presbyterian Church. .

TO DONATE OR FOR MORE INFORMATION CALL
533-2483 (FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH)

VISIT US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/OROCHURCHES

SEE JOLINE FOR INFORMATION
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Pastor’s Message ¢
Cheng Yang
Church Office: (530) 534-9455 / Cell Phone: (530) 415-9289 / email:

This year is flying by so quick. We’ve been waiting all
year for winter and finally it arrives here in March. It is just so cold.
The snow is falling up in the mountains (even in Paradise, Ca) and it
just got done hailing here in Yuba City as I’'m writing this article. Yet,
with the cold temperature arriving, | feel so blessed to experience the
warmth of our church family coming together to worship God every Sunday. My time with the Hmong fami-
lies early in the morning along with their contemporary worship style helps wake me up for the day. Then, as
| enter the traditional worship of the English service, it helps me relax and reflect on my own personal faith
and journey with the Lord. We have such a perfect blend of worship styles along with such a diverse group of
people that it really helps us experience God in many ways. The Lord has truly blessed us.

| pray that as we go through the season of lent, we will all continue to take the time to reflect on our
own personal lives and personal faith. But, beyond our own individuality, we also need to reflect on what it
means to be one church; what it means to be a community of believers. We need to think about our journey
together for the past many years. Over the years, how are we growing? Are we even growing at all? I'm sure
of this, that there are more things that unite us than divide us. One thing is for sure. We can all find similarity
in the fact that we are all finite beings longing for an infinite God. So remembering this, | am eagerly awaiting
the great things that God will be doing through our church as we continue to run this race together and
share our lives with one another.

One of the things that | want us to re-emphasize on this year are the special Sundays of the United
Methodist Church. | hope you'll take the time to look at our schedule below and prepare yourself for these
services and special offerings. May the Lord be with you all. Amen.

UMC SPECIAL SUNDAYS

UMCOR SUNDAY - March 4, 2018
Special offering for UMCOR

NATIVE AMERICAN SUNDAY - May 6, 2018
Special offerings to provide scholarship for Native Americans

PEACE WITH JUSTICE SUNDAY — June 3, 2018
General Council on Finance & Administration Fund

WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY — October 7, 2018
Special offerings for scholarship for ethnic-minority groups and international students

LAITY SUNDAY — November 4, 2018
Promote the work of the Laity in the church

UMC STUDENT’S DAY — December 2, 2018
Special offerings for scholarship for students attending UM-related and other accredited colleges and uni-
versities
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6  Mel
6  Ton

8  Abraham Xiong
9  Paull Xiong

10 Keith Felice

12 Mong Zong Vang
12 Joan Jacobsen

13 Michelle Vang

13 Ran

1
3
3 Sharon Cheek
4
6

March Birthdays

for updates please give the information to Erin or Jeremy Buis or
send to: umc@ 1stunitedmethodist.org

Soua Vang
Pao Vang

Cha Yang
Khang Yang
Love

g Ge Xiong

dy Fowler

Sy S0

14 Koen Vang

16 Alma Short

16 Joseph Yang

16 Janet Short

16 James Xiong

18 David Dewey

18 Penny Vang

19 Mathew Xiong
19 Neng Vang

20 Linda Dewey

20 Cecilia Reinhardt
21 Mai Vang

24 Douglas Jacobsen
29  Cari Erwin

MARCH WORSHIP

Mar 4th

Pastor Pastor Cheng Yang

Greeters: Sue Fredericksen
Coffee Hour: Jim Webster
Lockup: Sem Xiong

Mar 11th

Pastor: Bob Bichler

Greeters: Jim Webster

Coffee Hour: Wayne and Bev Smith
Lockup: Jeremy Buis

Mar 18th

Pastor: Pastor Cheng Yang
Greeters: Keith and Ellen Felice
Coffee Hour: Emily & Richard
Fancher

Lockup: Susan Sharon

Mar 25th

Pastor: Bob Bichler

Greeters: John & Randy Fowler
Coffee Hour: The Checks
Lockup: Trustee

March 2018
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PASTOR’S MESSAGE

PAGE 3
BIRTHDAYS & WORSHIP

PAGE 10
RECYCLING FOR HEIFER

PAGES 13-14
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Save the Date Dinner at Six

March Menu
Dinner @ 6 Menu's for
March 3rd Mavch
6:00 pm March 7th

Italian Dinner & Auction =
Meatloaf, Roasted Potatoes,

Vegetable, Salad, French Bread,
Dessert
Chef: Randy Fowler

March 20
Ross-Harmon Educator of the
Year Nominations Due

March 14th
Fried Chicken, Mashed Potatoes,
Country Gravy, Vegetable, Salad,
o s\ Dinner Roll, Dessert
‘,T,h) Chef: Randy Fowler

March 29
Maundy Thursday

ez

March 21st

April 1 Barbecued Spare Ribs, Boston
Easter Baked Beans, Vegetable, Salad,
AL French Bread, Desert

Chef: Randy Fowler/SPRC

March 28th
Easter Week

April 30 No Dinner

Ross-Harmon Educator of the
Year Dinner

Easter Sunday
6:00 pm .

April 1st
Outreach Committee will be
serving Pancake Breakfast
7:30 - 10 AM
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Celebrate the Savior

If you know a family with a 3 year old child or older please
let them know of our State PreSchool at the church.

Our State PreSchool has begun it's year here at the church. This year the legislature has

nally raised the income limit to allow more families and children the opportunity of

earning in our PreSchool program. Last year our Director, April Boling, was unable to
hllow many families entrance into the program because the minimum wage had been raised

but the income level for the classes had not been set higher. This summer, the State

cgislator finally realized that they needed to make adjustments to the income entry
ualifications. With this change we are hoping that both morning and afternoon classes will

¢ full. The class enrollment sets the amount of money that the church receives each month
f'you know a family with a 3 year old child or older please let them know of our State

reSchool at the church. It is a wonderful program and our director, April Boling, does an
xcellent job in preparing the children for kindergarten.
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UPDATE ON HOW OUR SHARE CARDS
ARE DOING AS A FUNDRAISER FOR OUR
CHURCH BUDGET

I want to give you an update on how our Food
Maxx Share Cards are doing as a fundraiser for our
church general fund. We receive an automatic
bank deposit from Food Maxx each month. In
September 2017 we received $64.59 Year to date
$715.12. Remember to put in the church phone
number when you pay for your groceries at Food
Maxx. When the clerk starts to scan your groceries
put in the church phone number (530) 534-9455
and touch the green button. The amount you spend
will appear on your grocery receipt. It will show
have much you have spent in the current month.
Money will come back to the church general fund.
There is no card to use any longer. If you have any
problem ask the clerk to help you. Once in awhile
the place you put in the church phone number will
not come up and you need to ask the clerk to help
you. Most of the time it works just fine. What an
easy way to help our church general fund.

Keep helping the church general fund when you
purchase your groceries at Food Maxx.

Thank you

John S. Fowler
Chairman

Finance Committee

Church Treasurer

March 2018
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SHOP AT YOUR FAVORITE
ONLINE STORE
AND DONATE FOR FREE

UMC Market Place is a shopping
market that is linked to the Methodist
Church that rewards the local church for
your online shopping. Go to
www.umcmarket.org register for the
site and register to First United
Methodist Church of Oroville, CA.
you then go to the list of stores and do
your shopping. OverStock pays up to
75%, Macy's pays 4%. This time of year
when people are shopping online for gifts
is a time to also think of the church
carning dollars. Please consider using
this site to do your online shopping you
just go into the site cach time you begin
your shopping.

Staples

Shopping at Staples? Use the Church’s phone
number 534-9455 and the Church will receive
Staples Rewards credit.
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Ross-Harmon
Educator qf the Year

Monday, April 30, 2018
Nominations deadline March 26, 2018

Nomination forms are online:
http://ross-harmon.org/
2017 Award Honorees

Susan Hoopes & Trina Morris — Oroville Union High School District
Liz Hoy & Thay Lee- Oroville City Elementary School District
Carol Brown & Heather Peterson — Palermo Union School District
Chip Frink & Wendi Ballard - Thermalito Union School District

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR

There is a calendar in the Narthex on your left as you are going into
the Social Hall to sign up for flowers for the alter. If you would like
to have them in honor, memory etc. of someone or a special
occasion, please note this in the space following the Sunday you
signed up for. It will be announced in the church bulletin.

A plant, flowers from your yard etc. would be great. If you have
questions, please contact Sharon Cheek and Janet Short @
589-1483
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Welcome to

First United Methodist Church of Oroville
Celebrating Over 150 Years Serving

the Oroville Community
45 Acacia Ave, Oroville, CA 530-534-9455 http://www.1stunitedmethodist.org

Our mission is to know Christ and make Christ known: to nurture our relationship with
God and our commitment to Jesus Christ, to invite others into the community of faith,
to equip, send and support Christians for daily witness and service.

Sunday Service Schedule

Adults & Children’s Sunday School. ...8:45 am.
Himong Service som sonasmssnsmmssn svmremmmmsemmems smisers e munress 8:30 a.m.
CGhancel Choir Practicet s sumvmmssommosmompemen mysomsam e 9:45 a.m.
Hmong Adult’s SundaySchool. e svmsumsmesssnens sommms s v s 10:10 a.m.
Hmong Youth Sunday Sehool: .. waswmus svmsesmesvonens svspms s 10:10 a.m.
Combined English/Hmong Communion Service 1* Sunday.............. 10:30 a.m.
EinglishiS eaviEer. s conmmssmesmniei somms s, o 10:30 a.m.
Children’s Church (after Children’s Sermon).......................c 11:00 a.m.
Coffee Hour & Fellowship..sxme. s s Following Service
Church Council (First Sunday). .. s s wmin Following Service

Trustees (Second Sunday) Following Service

Monday Schedule

Finance Committee (Second Monday)..............coooiiiiiiiiii. 5:30 p.m.
Wednesday Schedule
Chancel Choir Practice............coooiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiii e 6:45 p.m.
Dinner @ Six each Wed.  Sept. to May.........cooeveiiiiiiiiiiiiiiinnnn 6:00 p.m.
Thursday Schedule
Bible Study & Breakfast....... ... 7:30 a.m.
Friday Schedule

Community Prayer Service (room L/M).. 6:00 p.m.
Sonwalkers Youth Group Meeting..................oooiiiii . 6:00 p.m.
Young Adults.........oooiiiiii 6:00 p.m.
Hmong Women’s Choir.................cooi, 6:00 p.m.
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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF OROVILLE
Income & Expense Report

January 2018
Checking Balance January 1, 2018 9,929.90
Income Deposits during January 2018 12,294.58
checking Expenses during January 2018 9,909.47
Checking Balance January 31, 2018 12,315.01
Liabilities
Parsonage Loan $ 22,938.71
Pension 2010 7,285.70
Pension 2011 7,596.00
Pension 2013 4,912.67
Fundraisers
Soup Luncheon to Benefit Oroville Hunger Walk 277.42
Food Maxx Share Cards January 2018 70.95
Dinner @ Six Profit January 2018 284.42

January was a very good month for me | was able to pay all of the church bills that were
due.

It has been the goal of our church and the finance committee to reduce our debt. We have
been doing just that. In the last four years we have reduced the debt on our parsonage
loan by $10,006.00 and we have reduced the debt on our 2013 pension by $6,329.00. We
have paid off the debt on the 2012 pension. Our total debt has been reduced by
$17,248.00 .In 2018 we plan to continue reducing our debt and | would like to see us start
reducing the debt on our 2010 and 2011 pension.

thank you so much for your help with our church finances .

Thank you
John S. Fowler

Church Treasurer
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Oroville First United Methodist Church
Prayer Chain
Rod: 782-0486.

You can also send an email:
oroumcprayer@gmail.com

Gerry Miller Joan Keller
534-8469 534-9493
Helen Beall Joan Azevedo
589-3149 589-5509
Virginia Bias Ellen Felice
534-8004 533-8879
Susan Sharon Vivian Grainger
532-0215 589-5440

If you have a prayer request for the Prayer Chain you will call
Rod. Rod will send out an E-mail to those on the email list, he
would then call the first person on each list and they would in
turn call the next person on the list. If the person you call is not
available please call the next person on the list.
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FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF OROVILLE
Income & Expense Report

December 2017

Checking Balance December 1, 2017 $ 9,212.33
Income Deposits during December 2017 11,325.60
Transferred from general fund reserves

account to pay property & sewer taxes on the

church & the parsonage. 1,939.30
Checking Expenses during December 2017 12,794.85
Checking Balance December 31, 2017 9.682.38
Liabilities

Parsonage Loan $ 23,153.66
Pension 2010 7,285.70
Pension 2011 7,596.00
Pension 2013 5,012.67
Fundraisers

Salmon Festival Food Booth Sept. 2017 477.38 Profit
Turkey Dinner November 2017 833.66 Profit
Christmas Baskets after our float was paid for 202.00
Dinner @ Six Total Profit for 2017 2,571.03

Special Offering

Christmas Eve Offering $ 260.35 Total Offering

On Christmas Eve we took an offering and the offering was divided in half. We gave $131.00 of the
offering to The Hope Center and $131.00 to The Oroville Rescue Mission.

We had a gas leak at the church in December. Costs to repair came to $ 2,092.50.. The bills fell upon
the trustees to pay. Trustees treasurer Bill Cheek asked the finance committee to pay one of the bills.
The Finance Committee agreed to pay the bill to De Air Heating. The bill came to $786.00. Finance
was glad to help out.

thank you for your help with our church finances in 2017.

Thank you
John S. Fowler

Church Treasurer
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One of the continuing gifts ever since the present building Was completed has been beautiful
arrangements on the altar each Sunday morning due to Robert Rogers. local florist. who has
been a member of the church since boyhood days. An added blessing of these flowers is the
joy they bring as they are passed on to the sick and shut-ins through the coordination of
Dorothy Wise.

The Church family had the happy experience of helping the Callaways celebrate their
25th anniversary on April 20,1975, with a reception in the Fellowship Hall. The theme of the
day was "April Showers Bring May Flowers," and the money gift from the congregation was a
shower of silver coins cascading before a floral background. All the appointments were special
and included orchids from the greenhouse of Johy Fry. A solo "on Perfect Love® and an
original tribute in verse by "Happy" Sanford highlighted the program.

Shortly after the Callaways arrived they moved to newly purchased parsonage on
Rockridge Road.

In 1975 the Cabinet saw fit to transfer the Callaways to another appointment when the

membership here wanted very much for them to stay.

Chapter 4 in the April Golden Feather

March 2018  OROVILLE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER 20 of 24





OEBPS/images/18.jpg
On October 11,1964, the Fellowship Hall was consecrated at the morning service with the
Reverend Shirley Sherrill, Superintendent of Shasta District officiating

During the pastorate of Reverend Williams the younger adults formed a happy
fellowship group called the "Togethers" who were true to their name in fostering many nice
social events. At times the children were included also.

The older adult social group was called the Tri-M Fellowship (Mr.. Mrs. & Miss). Their
monthly potluck followed by a variety of interesting programs attracted many newcomers
besides the oldtimers - attendance was 40 - 50. Besides these social events, the members
engaged in some money raising projects that netted hundreds of dollars for church
improvement.

This is an appropriate point to pay tribute to Herman Cochran and his wife Lola, who
in addition to many other services in the church, led the choir for over thirty years -he as
director and she as organist, both with great talent and dedication and with not a penny of
renumeration. Much of the time they paid for the music too. It is said that often the
choir is the war department of the church, but not so, this one. Hermie with his infinite tact
and sense of humor kept everyone in good spirits while they put forth really fine music. On
February 25,1966. several years before they retired, the Church sponsored.a big
appreciation party for them with were than 200 guests — many from distant places.
Gladyce Dealey led in a program entitled “Memories” and a gift of a silver tea and coffee
service was presented!

The climax of the Williams' years was the consecration of the sanctuary. (Treated
elsewhere under the story of the building;)

Norman Callaway (June 1971 - June 1975),. who succeeded Wayne Williams. was the
son of a former District Superintendent - Norman ("Butch") Callaway, Sr. His wife. Ardith,
though working full time as an R.N. at the hospital. was a good teammate. The two of them
with their children Susan, Ellen, Stephen and Carol, were so outgoing and affable. folks felt
immediately as if they had always known them. The Callaway years were happy Norman
was an efficient leader spiritually and socially - specifics of his work are noted in other
portions of this history. Here must be noticed his willingness to be of use in every area of
the church program; his tact in all situations, his humble, grateful attitudes flavored
with genuineness, his musical abilities all of these endeard him to the church members as
well as the community. The things said of Norman applied equally well to Ardith.

A much-needed revision of the rolls, begun in the preceding pastorate, plus the loss
caused by the completion of the dam, resulted in the shrinkage of the membership to 403
by 1975.

March 2018  OROVILLE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER 18 of 24





OEBPS/images/19.jpg
With the completion in 1973 of a modern building near the old round house, the Rescue
Mission sponsored by the community became an effective aid for transients, The Methodist
Church had charge of one meeting per month. Besides ministers those who served there were
Martha Hazeltine, Dorothy Wise, Walter Shaner, Allan Risdon, Eleanor Berryman and
others.

Ecumencially the church was allied with the Episcopalian, Catholic, Presbyterian,
Congregational and Taylor Memorial congregations, which together sometimes observed
Maundy Thursday and Good Friday. At times two or more united for Thanksgiving service
and one time for Sunday morning worship with communion,

Some of the Methodist women were active in Church Women United (c.w.u.) in which the
above churches were involved. notably Octavia Irwin, Buelah Chandler, Annabelle Wilcox,
Dorothy Sanders, Esther McDonald. Eva Harrington and Dorothy Azevedo

Under several pastors were held Preaching Mission Weeks when visiting pastors
conducted day and night meetings for spiritual emphasis. Missionary emphasis was afforded by
visits from missionaries on furloughs.

During these many years-money-raising events supplemented other income; hamburger
feeds, catered dinners, rummage and garage sales. Perhaps the most notable of which was the
men's turkey dinner given annually for 46 years. Every man in the church contributed
his utmost and Hermie Cochran was the organizer and chief cook. This activity was instituted
by William Almendinger, long a pillar of the church.

The upkeep of so large a plant used by so many groups became tremendous. Since ready

cash was not available, volunteer labor filled the breach. Among those who served devotedly
were Ron Bishop. John Fry, Darrel Wimmer, Dick Caborn, George Sweet, Fred Dealey,

Bryon Lane and many others, Valiant work was done on the grounds also no money for
landscaping. Ron Bishop. with Byron Lane and some other recruit, started the ball rolling by
planting the raised area near the sanctuary with donated shrubs and vines - this after much
preparation which entailed the moving of some large boulders, putting in a sprinkling

system. fertilizing, etc. In deference to Ron, this area has become known as "Bishop‘s Bump," A
big contribution for the church property was the paving of the parking area — half through
the generosity of Janet and John Fry, in memory of long time Sunday. School Superintendent J.
Lindsey Fry and his wife Gertrude. The second half was donated by Albert J. Vaughan in
memory of his parents, Amos and America Vaughan. Frank Shipe boosted the project by doing
the grading.

Many improvements were made by memorial gifts which cannot be mentioned
individually here, with perhaps one exception. Jay Partridge, a dedicated member for many
years, gave in memory of family members, the basketball court. a set of movable library
shelves, the fireplace in Room M. and the silver communion set. He was a faithful member
of the choir, a spiritual beacon and bulwark in many ways, perhaps most of all in his quiet
witness.
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Bible Round Table
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Bible Round Table to meet at Linda Perry's home beginning
Wed. Jan. 24th from 11: 30 to 12:30. All are Welcome. We
will be sharing and praying for our church family, then doing
the Wednesday Study from the Upper Room. All sharing is
for the purpose of prayer, we choose not to gossip and strive
to keep any confidence. The address is 180 Parson Lane in
Oroville. No lunch provided but you are welcome to bring a
bag lunch if you wish. If you would like us to pray for you
please call or email Sue Fredericksen. 530 589 9705 or
suefredericksen00@gmail.com
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Pray Request Information

Call Rod at 782-0486
or
email, oroumcprayer@gmail.com
or our new additional prayer line
https:/ /www.facebook.com/groups/ 1stumcoro/
(Facebook group is a closed group so only members see postings)
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Chapter 3
THE CHURCH MOVES FORWARD

After the death of Rev. Reis (October 1958) our
good District Superintendent, William H. (Ben) Gould, guided the destiny of the Church
until Dodds Bunch was appointed in December. He and his wife Millie plus their three
boys —-Roland, Robert, and Roger —— were just the support and tonic needed.
Dodds was deeply spiritual and had plenty of know how in all areas construction,
electrical, communications, photography, music, outdoor life — you name it, he could
help not afraid of work either. Millie too was helpful in every way.

One of the most profitable things of these years were the small groups (usually 5 — 10) which
met at odd hours for study and inspiration. In 1960 ourChurch decided to sponsor a refugee Dutch
Indonesian family and help them to get established in this country. On May 27, 1960 Dodds Bunch
welcomed Rudy and Ella Messerschmidt and their children - Roland,

Olaf, and Christl. The arrangement was a happy and helpful one for all. In due time all joined the
church, Rudy obtained a good position with P.G.& E., Ella was the Church's efficient secretary for a
number of years, and all of the children graduated from college and secured good positions here and
else where in the U.S.

In 1960 Mary Cochran, mother of Hermie, had the distinction not only of being the member of
longest Herman and Lola. Burdette Dealey of Chico mounted the bell on a movable wrought iron
platform in memory of his mother, Araminta Dealey. (Also the mother of Catherine Voos and Fred
Dealey.) Fred and Gladyce Dealey installed a light above it in memory of Gladyce's mother, Louise
Mills, a faithful member and worker in the church since 1915. Here should be mentioned also that
Fred and Gladyce were valuable members for many years working in various departments,
notably, Fred as head usher and Gladyce using her artistic ability in decorating on many occasions
1963 during the pastorate of Dodds Bunch the membership increased to 612. This was due to his
efforts, those of a dedicated group of members, and the influx of people during the building of
Oroville Dam (196l - 1967).

From January 1964 to June 1971 the minister was Wayne Williams, His wife Elizabeth, and their
daughters Debbie and Karen, fitted well into the work and life of the church. Debbie was married in
the sanctuary soon after it was consecrated. Coming here in the middle of a church year and also in
the midst of a building project, Nayne did a good job picking up loose ends, bringing to fruition plans
for things spiritual as well as cooperating wholeheartedly in the completion of the church and the
move from the old one into the fellowship hall where worship was held until the sanctuary was
completed.

During the stay of the Williams,' the parsonage on Robinson Street was sold and the family
moved to a more adequate rented property on Morningside Drive.

In 1966 the church membership peaked with 685 members. As has been true throughout the
years, attendance averaged about half of the enroliment.

Among the many nice social events of these years was the observance of the 50th wedding
anniversary of Will and Thelma Shaffer on October 3, 1964, The Shafers were members of this
Church since 1920 and responsible for many good things which transpired there, among which was
the releading of the Gethsemane window and having it brought from the old church building. Their
anniversary was like “old hone Week" and many worked to get the newFellowship Hall finished in
time to stage it.
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CHURCH EVENT CALENDAR REMINDER

Members and Non-Members,

For all events that required the usage of church facilities, whether or not it is a church event,
please fill out the facilities use form and turn it into the Trustees. They will then go over the
form and place the event on the calendar if all information meets the facilities use criteria. A
trustee will inform you if the event is approved. Please do not put the event on the church
calendar yourself without approval from the trustees.

Thank you,

Trustees and Pastor Cheng Yang

Nyob zoo rau cov tswvcuab thiab cov tsis yog tswvcuab txhua tus:

Thov kom txhua lub sijhawm uas peb yuav los mus siv lub tuamtsev ua kev noj haus lossim tej
yam kev zoo siab sib txoos uake, thov kom nej los mus ua daim ntawv siv tuamtsev thiab muab
daim ntawv coj mus rau pab saib qub txeeg qub teg (Trustees) soj ntsuam ua ntev tso. Thaum
lawv soj ntsuam daim ntawv tas lawm thiab lawv pom zoo tuamtsev rau nej siv lawm, lawv
mam li ghia rau nej thiab muab nej lub npe cov mus sau rau daim calendar hauv pawg
ntseeeg. Peb xav thov kom sawvdaws nyias tsis txhob ciali sau nyias npe rau daim calendar es
tsis ghia pab trustees paub. Vam thiab cia siab hais tias sawvdaws yuav koom siab rau tes
dejnum no.

Ua Tsaug,

Pab Trustees thiab Xh. Txawj Tshccj Yaj

The Wings if Eagles Basket is waiting for your gift. We are
putting together an Easter Basket for a family in Oroville.
Our church has been doing this project for about 8 years.
The Marlys-Doris Circle has been spear heading this basket
and are always eager to have the whole church involved. Our
family this year has older children in it. The family likes to
bowl (Tyme to Bowl), go to movies(Feather River Cinemas),
gas cards, Food Maxx, and eat at any restaurants in Oroville.
We all have so much and these families struggle to keep
going. Our loving care is needed.

Spreading God’s in Oroville.

PN s il
Ag)lebees
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*, Remember those in our church family in need of prayers: Prayers for
Diane Post, the sister of Charlotte Ross (the Ross in Ross-Harmon Educator

of the Year), who has been very ill, pray for recovery; Prayers for Wang Her

( Vang, who is very ill, and no longer able to attend church; Reidun McGrath

6‘~ X asks for prayers for her sister, who fell in January; Prayers for Pastor
Joseph Vang, Pastor Shine Vang’s son, as he was hospitalized in critical

condition after suffering a stroke. He will need surgery, pray for healing; Jessica Shaner
prayers for healing following a tonsillectomy; Chet Ainsworth needs prayers as he is fighting
multiple issues & was recently hospitalized; Prayers for Pastor Bob’s wife’s caretaker, as
she broke her foot. Pray for Pastor Bob & his wife too as they deal with caretaking issues;
Patti Bell asks for prayers for her brother George, as he is dealing with foot issues due to
diabetes; Prayers for Erin Buis as she prepares for surgery on her back to relieve chronic
pain. Pray for Jeremy & Taylor as they go through this process with her; Prayers for our
former pastor Linda Prendergast, she is also Erin Buis’s mom. Earlier in January Linda

was suffering from bronchitis & an ear infection. Then a few days later she had hip surgery.

Pray for a speedy recovery. Pray for Sue Fredericksen as she likely has COPD. Tests will
confirm the diagnosis; Prayers for one of our long-time members Emma Spencer as she is
now in hospice care; Prayers for Pastor Cheng’s mom who is in the hospital with multiple
life-threatening issues; Sue Fredericksen asks for prayers for her friend Julianne Bennett.
Julianne has been diagnosed with pancreatic cancer & is only receiving comfort treatment;

Continue to pray for Shor Vang as he has been having trouble breathing due to Hepatitis B.

Continue to pray for his recovery; Georgia Nelson asks for prayers for her friend Dan Mays,
who has cancer & is starting radiation; Sue Fredericksen asks for prayers for her son Kelly,

who is in prison & has some medical issues; Sue Fredericksen — prayers for her mother Chris

Christian, who is in the hospital again and the outcome does not look good.  Alma Short
asks for prayers for Joan Jacobson, as she is now in Prestige Assisted Living; Reidun
McGrath — Prayers for her husband Tim, who is still dealing with his cancer, but a recent
scan went well; Chet Ainsworth — still dealing with cancer, waiting for results soon, pray for
healing; Ginger Ewalt asks for prayers for Steve Ewalt — he still has cancer, but is doing much

better;
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Pray for those with ongoing concerns: Emma Spencer; Gary Azevedo;

Buz Manwell; Chris Barnes; Steve Ewalt; Norman Rieck; Chris Christian;

Jeffery Felice; Joan Jacobsen; Adrienne Hoke; Chet Ainsworth, Rick Roath,

Dave & Nancy Jacobsen, Stephanie Couris, Debbie Mays, Cody
Fredericksen, Rhylan Fredericksen, Chuck & Marie Bailey, Haydon Wyman, Diane
Becerra, Phil Azevedo, Sandra Hays, Connie Longshore, Cathy Santos, Frank Johnson,
Elaine Klein, Molly & Randy, Junior, Alice & Wayne, Noella Phillips, Josiah Hayden,
Mitchell Kenneth, Nick Butrix, Connie Myers, Rudy Messerschmidt, Linda Perry, Emily
Fancher, and Amber’s mom.

]’. Troy Barton; Jeremy Buis; Pastor Chuckua & Poyee Yang; Larry Shaner;

Prayers for those who have lost a loved one recently: Wa Xeng Vang’s mother recently
passed away in Thailand. Wa has been a member of our congregation for a long time.
Pray for the family here & in Thailand. If you wish to donate towards funeral expenses,
please contact Pastor Cheng; Prayers for Joe & Cathie Mooney, and their family, as their
daughter Becky recently passed away. Pray for Ginger Ewalt & the family of her friend
Jack, who recently committed suicide; Pray for Helen Beall’s friend Margaret, as her
mom just passed away.

Pray for our military at home & abroad and for the families of our missing ones, our
POW’s & MIA’s who never came home. They serve, so we can be free. .

Continue to pray for our overall church finances. “Remember this: whoever sows
sparingly will also reap sparingly and whoever sows generously will also reap
generously. Each of you should give what you have decided in your heart to give, not
reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.” 2 Corinthians 9: 6-

JOYS — Congratulations!! Maynas Vaajluss posted “I just want to share our good news
that we been waiting for 14 years. Finally, I say we are expecting our first child in August
2018. Please keep me in your prayers. Thank you”. Congratulations!! Also to Rev.
Tsuker Yang for becoming the first Hmong District Superintendent in the United
Methodist. He was appointed by Bishop Jung on February 8th.

Blessings: We are blessed to have the association that we have with Jordan Crossing
Ministries. They perform maintenance around the church, and much more. Susan
Sharon praises them for the good work they do. They also are a big help to Georgia
Nelson, helping her move furniture. Alma Short reports she had a wonderful time at the
Hmong dinner for Valentine’s Day & she passed on information that Ka & Shor’s son has
landed a job as a prison guard at Susanville Prison.blessed many times over'https://

www.facebook.com/groups/lstumcoro/
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Aubrey (Ted) Beall
(1919 - 2017)

8 AUBREY T BEALL Aubrey T. (Ted) Beall passed away on Dec. 10, 2017, from congestive heart
8 failure at the age of 98. He was a resident of the Oroville area for almost 70 years. He was born
on June 10, 1919, in Hagerstown, Maryland. Raised as an only child by Aubrey and Iris Beall,
he was shaped by the Depression Era and his love for the outdoors. He is survived by Helen,
his wife of 65 years; four children (Connie, Jock, Kay, and Scott); his granddaughter Fiona, and
great grandsons Griffin and Benjamin. His cousin and close childhood friend Virginia Childs
preceded him in death. Ted attended John Hopkins and University of Arkansas, earning a
degree in chemical engineering. He lived in Arizona and Los Angeles prior to moving to Butte
County in 1948. He married Helen Reid of Chico in 1952 and they initially lived on a small cattle
ranch on the shores of Lake Wyandotte. He later built a home just east of Oroville, where the
amily lived for 60 years, and raised cattle, almonds, and fruit. Ted worked as an engineer for
National Wood Treating/Koppers Company; then spent 10 years as a project engineer on the
diver-sion tunnels and under-ground powerhouse at the Oroville Dam. He was a construction
inspector for the Louisiana Pacific sawmill and later for the Oroville School District, overseeing

8 the rebuild-ing of Ophir School and buildings at Oroville and Las Plumas high schools. He also

g worked on the construction of the Feather River Community College in Quincy. Ted was a

8 longtime member of the Operating Engineers Union Local # 3. Ted spent many days hunting
and fishing across northern California, including pheasant hunting in the rice fields of Richvale,
rolling across Lake Oroville, and trout fishing in the Sierras. However, his passion was duck
hunting, most always at Gray Lodge Wildlife Area and, in later years (into his 90's), as a member §
of the Rare Duck Club near Maxwell. Although he often hunted and fished alone, Ted loved to 3
interact with people and make them laugh. In retirement, Ted and Helen enjoyed traveling under
g the Elderhostel Program. Ted also spent many days playing tennis with friends at Bedrock Park.
8 A lifelong Democrat, in his later years Ted relished discussions of current events and politics at
he Crackerbarrel Club in Chico. The family wishes to thank the members of the Rare Duck Club
g for their friendship and help in extending Ted's ability to continue duck hunting. He also enjoyed
he staff and patrons at the Oroville Sports Club. Lastly, thanks to the staff of the Oroville
Hospital Post Acute Care Center for his care preceding his passing. A celebration of life will be
held at 2 p.m. on Saturday March 17th at the Oroville First United Methodist Church.
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Recycling $$$

SUBMITTING ITEMS TO
Oct $7501 THE GOLDEN FEATHER
DeC 81.97 An article can be submitted to the
- Golden Feather in many ways.
Feb 64.36 Here are a few:

. e & in the body of an email and sent to
Micah'’s final _ .
umc@ 1stunitedmethodist.org

a picture in jpeg form and emailed t¢
address above written on a piece of

paper and left in the office for
Jeremy Buis

if more information concerning youn
article please include the link.

All articles must be submitted on or
before the third Sunday of the
month.Any questions please check
with Jeremy Buis. He will be happy
to help you.

Year to Date

Prayer Chain
SHOWING VIDEOS AT

CHURCH If you would like to be put on the email

or phone list to be informed of Prayer
Chain requests for prayers please let
Rod know. 782-0486. You can

also send an email:

here has been a form submitted so we
vill be able to show videos on the church
te. If this form was not submitted there
ould be a strong fine for showing videos
vithout the form.

oroumcprayer@gmail.com or our
new additional prayer line
https://www.facebook.com/groups/
Istumcoro/
(Facebook group is a closed group so only

By having this form, we could show

mily films during the summer with a
BBQ or just popcorn. Admission would
be by donation.

March 2018  OROVILLE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH GOLDEN FEATHER 12 of 24





